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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

February 10, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

LOCAL

Today, the Los Angeles City Council approved a resolution by Councilmembers Martin Ludlow and Antonio Villaraigosa stating the Council’s opposition to the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) Board of Directors’ decision to appeal a recent court order to purchase additional buses under the consent decree. 

A majority of the Councilmembers, representatives from the Mayor's office and the Bus Riders Union (BRU) spoke in support of the resolution and urged the MTA Board not to appeal the Special Master's decision. Councilmember Greg Smith spoke in opposition to the resolution citing that the consent decree severely impedes the MTA Board's decision-making ability to direct funding to other vital transportation projects and initiatives in the region. Councilmember Smith further stated that a balanced transportation network is required to address the L.A. region's transportation needs, and the consent decree limits the MTA Board's options to achieve its mobility goals. 

Should you have any questions regarding this issue, please contact Wilbur Babb, Jr., Manager Local Affairs, at  (213) 922-2267.
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